
 
                                                                                              

Sept 2021            
 
Hello, 
 
This is your Public Information Service Newsletter containing news and updates to keep you in touch 
with your fellow PI Officers and help you in your service. 
 
Feel free to pass on this newsletter to GSRs, your friends in the Fellowship, either by forwarding via 
email or by printing copies to take to your local meetings. Anyone can join the PISN mailing list by 
emailing aainformation@gsogb.org.uk.  
 
INTERGROUP Secretaries – please pass on this PISN newsletter to your GSR’s (Group Service 
Representatives) 
 
We are always looking for articles for this newsletter- please let us know about any PI activity or 
updates from your area. We welcome information from throughout Great Britain and Continental 
European Region. Contact aainformation@gsogb.org.uk   
 
Yours in Fellowship 

Steve.   Steve Hexter, Administrator, General Service Office 

…………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Alcohol Awareness Week 2021: ‘Alcohol and Relationships’.  
15 to 21 November 2021 (Alcohol Change) & AA Awareness Month November  
 
Alcohol Awareness Week and AA Awareness Month is a great opportunity for all Public Information 
Officers to carry the message to the suffering alcoholic and raise awareness of AA.  
 
This is the main time in the year that media attention focuses on alcoholism and AA. The Alcohol Change 
Alcohol Awareness week theme for 2021 is “Alcohol and Relationships”.  You can share a recovery story 
on the blogs.  
https://alcoholchange.org.uk/get-involved/campaigns/alcohol-awareness-week-1 
 
Regions and Intergroups are encouraged to organize their own initiatives.   
 
Remember to let us know what you have planned so we can share the information with fellow PI 
Officers across Great Britain. Email pi5.sc@aamail.org  
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
75th Celebrations – Video 
 
The PI & Comms Committee trustees are arranging filming for a video which will celebrate recovery 
stories from a wide range of AA members. Thanks to all who volunteered to participate. This video will 
be available next year as a PI resource. 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Public Health England  

mailto:aainformation@gsogb.org.uk
mailto:aainformation@gsogb.org.uk
https://alcoholchange.org.uk/get-involved/campaigns/alcohol-awareness-week-1
mailto:pi5.sc@aamail.org


 
Your local PHE drug and alcohol manager can help put you in you in touch with local alcohol services and 
are great advocates of AA if you are holding an event for Professionals and looking for professional 
speakers.  
 

Update from Jason Mahoney, Health and wellbeing programme lead, Public Health England South East  

 
“The work we do to prevent alcohol related harm has continued throughout the COVID response, although 
clearly affected by it. There has been new investment in services for people who are homeless and drinking 
alcohol harmfully, hospital-based services and inpatient detox services. There is evidence that during the 
time of the pandemic there has been an increase in drinking and alcohol harm, particularly among people 
whose alcohol use was already harmful. There is much more to do.   
  
Public Health England will be reorganised into several different organisations from 1 October. The ‘health 
improvement’ part that is focused on preventing alcohol related harm will be led by a new ‘Office for Health 
Promotion’ in the Department of Health and Social Care. Everyone who is already involved in this work in 
Public Health England is expected to simply move across to the new organisation and we will continue to 
focus on the programmes we are delivering.” 
   

…………………………………………………………………………………………………  
 

Public Information updates from around Great Britain & CER 
 

Family Drug and Alcohol Courts ( FDAC ) 
 

Caroline G from Birmingham met with Solihull FDAC.  
- We did an online presentation for them a few months ago, and recently Nav (Birmingham 

Community Liaison Officer) attended their online Formal Opening event. Last week, we got the 
chance to visit their offices. I had a fab hour with the team during lunchtime. 

 
For info  

Around the UK there are currently 14 specialist FDAC teams, working in 21 courts and serving families in 
34 local authorities.     https://fdac.org.uk/current-fdacs/   See Info from the Web site: 

Birmingham & Solihull 

Black Country - Walsall, Sandwell, and Dudley 
Coventry 

East Sussex 

Gloucestershire 

Kent 

Leeds 

London 

Milton Keynes & Buckinghamshire 

Northeast Gateshead, Newcastle and North Tyneside. 
Pan Bedfordshire 

Somerset 

Southampton 

Stockport 

London FDAC, the first UK FDAC, started in 2008 as a three-year pilot. In January 2018, London FDAC expanded to 
provide a Pan-London service working across three London Family Courts: Central, Croydon and West London. In 

January 2021, service expanded to include 13 local authorities. 

…………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Birmingham July 2021 
  

https://fdac.org.uk/current-fdacs/


Banners – still in good use at stations, a hospital stand at City Hospital. Plus a request for two or 3 

banners from the University of Birmingham (UoB). And at a local gym  

  

Collegiate Recovery Programme at UoB  (University of Birmingham ) The Manager UoB has been in 

touch. The Collegiate Recovery Program promotes and advances students' personal, academic and 

professional achievement in pursuit of long-term recovery from addictions and co-occurring mental 

health disorders, health and wellbeing, and productive engagement in society. He would like AA to 

have a stand at the Freshers Week beginning Sept 20th. He would also like a couple of banners to 

display – one at least in the Refectory area and another in a seating area. Once the programme is set 

up, Luke is hoping to have different ‘recovery’ speakers in each month and would hope that AA could 

assist. 

  

Fire Service  

- Caroline has been building connections with the Fire Services. Caroline is now in touch with 

Hereford and Worcester Fire Service (HWFS). This has led to networking with PI for Welsh Borders, 

Ruth, as some Hereford meetings come under the Welsh Borders Intergroup. Three PI Officers and 

Andy had a successful online meeting with Bob from HWFS. Bob asked for a couple of paragraphs 

about AA and contact details for the inhouse newsletter which has been done. Andy is to speak to 

officers from the ‘Critical Incident Stress-reducing Team’ and at a future National Interservice Officers 

meeting. This includes the other Blue Light Services. Ruth had a lead to meet up with officers at 

Ledbury FS. 

On 7th July Charli, PI officer for Coventry and Warwickshire did a ‘live’ presentation at Henley Fire 

Station. There were 6 officers and staff in attendance. They were made very welcome. After the 

presentation there was an open discussion and Q&As - and there was even a lunch provided. 

  

Change Grow Live (CGL)  

-168 Groups – Caroline and others continue to be invited to join these groups to talk about AA.  

  

Midland Alcohol Forum  

- Nav and Caroline are meeting with Sarah Burwood at Public Health England and plan to take part in 

an all-day event on November 16th during National Alcohol Awareness Week and AA’s Alcohol 

Awareness Month. The theme this year is Alcohol and Relationships. Nav and Caroline have been 

providing an AA presence at the regular Midlands Alcohol Forum webinar events when possible. 

  

AA IG Community Liaison Officer  

Birmingham Intergroup voted to have a Community Liaison Officer role and voted Nav into the role, 

Nav has written up details about the role. He outlined that as the stories in the back of the Big Book 

have changed to reflect the changing world, this is also the case in meetings. Nav is looking at better 

ways of engaging with communities through simple things such as finding a neutral venue, on no 

specific religious grounds, which has had a big impact. Nav will produce a report in September of key 

areas to focus on.  

 …………………………………………………………………………………… 

  
Cornwall – July 2021 
  

PILO report: John W Schools – We have carried out some in-person presentations at Saltash 

Community College that were every well received and we are already planning for another session of 

presentations in the new school year.  

  

Health – We are planning some in-person presentations at Treliske knowledge spa  

 …………………………………………………………………………………… 

 
London West End July 2021 



  
Young Persons Liaison Officer ▪ They are still in talks with a BBC radio show called Life Hacks to 

record a programme focussed on sober young people 

…………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Liverpool April 2021 
  
Health and Public Information-I’m in contact with Bootle Strand about putting posters in public loos. 
…………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
WEIG PI Service Report  
 

Pride London 2021 London North and South are collaborating to be part of Pride London on 11 
September 2021. We have applied to be part of the parade under the theme of ‘Sober Pride’ and 
are talking to the organisers about having a recovery tent in the festival area.  

London Ambulance Service - Cait and Stephen from London Region South are working with the 
London Ambulance Service to support better health and wellbeing for LAS service users and staff. 
AA will provide information to increase awareness of the issue of alcoholism and the ways to 
signpost alcoholics towards help.  

 There are 5 areas of collaboration are: 1. Managers- increase awareness with LAS managers  

 2. Vulnerable and frequent LAS service users including the homeless community  

 3. LAS staff/Union  

 4. Workshops: AA to provide presentations/workshops between 10 and 60 minutes to share 
 information about AA and demonstrate how the fellowship works.  

 5. Information: AA to provide literature, posters and resources to LAS and potentially be included in 
 their weekly bulletin and/or Wellbeing Hub intranet site.  

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 
SE Region “Darkness into Light” exhibition, Ellie SE Region PILO 
 

 This is a touring exhibition, starting in Portsmouth Sept 2021, and touring a different venue 
every month in the SE Region during 2022.  

 
 
The public facing website is  https://aadarknessintolight.org.uk/    
 
This gives information about the exhibition including the dates and venues (where known) for next year.  
 
These are the banners that will form part of the exhibition 

https://aadarknessintolight.org.uk/


       

      
 



  
Each local IG can do their own local info banner.  

 

 
(copies of these banner images will also be stored in the PI Resource Library in Google Drive folder) 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Resource Library for PI Liaison information - On Google Drive  

Louise F of the PI & Comms Sub Committee pi5.sc@aamail.org  has over the last couple of years, 
compiled a collection of info sheets regarding PI initiatives that have been done around the fellowship, as a 
PI Resource library for all to benefit from. 

If you haven’t seen it, try this link to the Files stored in Google Drive,  

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1CQhHIblPqqtLFIE4zALE_irWc2WB2EOI?usp=sharing 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Public Information and Communications Sub Committee  
 
The Public Information Sub Committee and GSB Trustee Communications Sub Committee recently 
merged to create one PI & Comms Sub Committee. This committee continues to report to the GSB. 
This is a great time to get involved in public information and communications for the fellowship. For 
more information about joining the PI & Comms Sub Committee, email Tom Fox on  
Trustee.nat5@gsogb.org.uk  
 

VACANCIES on the Public Information and Communications (PI&CSC) 
Sub Committee of the General Service Board.  
 
Our primary functions are to:  

 Support the GSB by implementing PI initiatives as directed by the GSB resulting from AA GB 
Conference.  

Alateen started in the UK in 1964 and is for teenagers between the ages of

twelve and seventeen.

When there is an alcoholic in the family, it isn’t only the drinker who has a

problem. Other people; family members, friends and work colleagues can

also be affected by the behaviour and actions of the drinker. Al-Anon

recognises alcoholism as a family disease and estimates that for every

alcoholic, at least five other people’s lives will be seriously disrupted. 

Whatever your relationship with the drinker, in Al-Anon and Alateen you will

find other people who have similar stories to tell. You will realise that you

are not alone. Listening to the shared experiences of others may help you

find the confidence you need to deal with the effects of someone else's

drinking. You will find it is possible to rediscover happiness, whether the

alcoholic is still drinking or not.

For 70 years Al-Anon Family Groups have been there for 

whose life is or has been affected by someone else's drinking. 

in the USA in the late 1930s as informal meetings by a small g

the close relatives of recovering alcoholics, Al-Anon came to t

1951 with the first group being formed in Belfast.

Since that time, Al-Anon has grown in the UK and Republic of

into a network of over 700 self-help groups and continues to

new members every day of the week. Meetings are held in a

towns and cities. Anonymity is protected. 

Al-Anon is non-religious, non-political and multi-racial. Al-

available, free of charge, to anyone who is or has been affe

someone else's drinking, including adult children of alc

parents, partners, spouses, other relatives and friends of alcoh

. 

Al-Anon Family Groups were founded by Lois W (the wife of one of the founders

of AA, Bill W), and Annie B, whose husband had found sobriety through AA in its

early days. The women had got to know each other through attending AA

meetings with their husbands. Whilst talking over their experiences, they

realised that they had struggled in the same ways through living with their

husbands alcohol problems. They found that by talking through their common

problems they were able to support each other. 

These two women recognised that they were not alone & there were other

family members who came to the early AA meetings who also needed support –

and so Al-Anon Family Groups began. 

If you have been affected, you don’t need to suffer on your own.

For further information and for details of your nearest Al-Anon

meeting please visit our website: 

Lois  W

Anne B 

Anne S
One of the pioneers of the

early “family groups” and the

wife of A.A.’s co-founder Dr.

Bob S.

How Al-Anon got started | The Extraordinary Work of Two Women

Al-Anon helpline 0800 0086 811
www.al-anonuk.org.uk 

Al-Anon Family Groups UK & Eire 

is there for anyone whose life is or has been

affected by someone else's drinking

mailto:pi5.sc@aamail.org
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1CQhHIblPqqtLFIE4zALE_irWc2WB2EOI?usp=sharing
mailto:Trustee.nat5@gsogb.org.uk


 Carry the message of the fellowship & increase awareness of the AA programme among the 
general public and professionals.  

 Establish and maintain good relations with professionals, professional bodies and the media at 
a national level. 

 Create a consistent and clear message that differentiates Alcoholics Anonymous from other 
bodies or organisations.  

 Provide support to Regional and Intergroup PI Liaison Officers, via resources, information and 
advice. Organise periodic seminars for Regional & Intergroup liaison officers and support the 
sharing of good PI practice & communicate this effectively. 

 
 Basic Role requirements are:  
 

 Sub Committee members serve for a period of four years 

 A minimum of five years’ continuous sobriety at the time of applying 

 A working knowledge of the AA GB service structure and AA Traditions & Concepts 

 Willing to work within the PI&CSC Terms of Reference and as part of a team which is directly 
responsible to the General Service Board of AA.  

 Prepared to attend up to 4 meetings a year in York or in GB. 

 Good organisational and communication skills. Relevant IT skills. 

 A personal service history at Intergroup or Region in this discipline or other relevant AA 
Service experience 

 
Desirable requirements: 

 The ability to produce written and verbal reports. 

 Experience of preparation and delivery of workshops and presentations. 

 Some experience in PR, marketing, social media, journalism & communications. 
 
The Committee particularly invites applications from members with digital marketing 
experience. 
 
If you have questions about the specific responsibilities of service on the Public Information & 
Communications Sub Committee, please email Tom Fox, GSB (NAT) Trustee and Chair of the 
committee  Trustee.nat5@gsogb.org.uk 
 
Application Forms are available from GSO or the AA GB website in the Document Library 
https://www.alcoholics-anonymous.org.uk/Members/Document-Library# under “Forms”.  
The next opportunity is to apply by August 15, 2021, to be interviewed and considered at the Sept 
2021 GSB meeting.  
 …………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
www.alcoholics-anonymous.org.uk 
AA General Service Office 01904 644026 (0900 – 1700hrs, Mon-Fri) 
  
The General Service Board of Alcoholics Anonymous (Great Britain) Limited 
Registered Office: PO Box 1, 10 Toft Green, York, YO1 7NJ  
Registered in England, Wales and Scotland / Limited by Guarantee 
Company Registration: 587316 / Registered Charity Nos: 226745: SCO38023 
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